## St Alban's CE Primary School



## Executive Headteacher: Mrs Alison Adair Head of school: Mrs Amy Gurner

Morthen Road, Rotherham, S66 1EU. Tel: 01709 542878.
Email: stalbans@sap.dsat.education
Website: wsap.academy
"Educating for life in all its fullness."



National Support School designated by



18th March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

We do hope you are all keeping well and safe and would like to thank you warmly for your continued support as we journey together in these difficult days.

This week we have been working very closely as school leaders across the Diocese Sheffield Academies Trust to plan ahead for any possible eventuality that may face us as a group of schools due to the impact of the Coronavirus outbreak. We are writing to you today to keep you informed about some of the planning that is being put into place.

Government updates are changing daily. At the time of writing, government advice is to:

- Stay at home for 14 days along with anyone in your household if anyone in your family develops a new cough or fever. Please do not send your child to school if anyone in your household has these symptoms.
- Avoid social gatherings and crowded places. We wrote to you last Friday to explain how we are already limiting opportunities within school for large events within the school day, such as assemblies or whole school activities.
- Those at risk will be asked to distance themselves socially (the government has a list of those who fall in this category, but they include people over 70, those who are pregnant, other adults who would normally be advised to have the flu vaccine).

This recent guidance is likely to have an impact on staffing levels, as some of our staff fall into these categories. It is possible that there *may* come a time when we have insufficient teachers for all classes due to self-isolation of staff, and we have been working hard to make contingency plans for this possible scenario should it happen, which we will outline below.

The government's current advice is to keep schools open and, unless staffing levels drop to a level that necessitates us to rethink our position, this is what we will do. We intend to stay open for as long as it is safe and possible to do so or unless directed by the government to close.

We are monitoring staffing levels daily as a trust. Staffing levels have already been affected in our school since the new guidance from the government this week. Please be patient with us if some of the usual activities and routines in school are not carried out as often or as well as usual, such as homework, for example, as we have less staff in school managing their job in difficult circumstances.

If staffing levels continue to fall significantly, then we will need to consider some of the following to enable us to stay open:

- Mixing classes
- Teaching assistants helping to cover classes where possible.
- Simplifying lessons, focusing if needs be on caring for pupils and engaging them in activities rather than continuing with the curriculum as it stands now. This will mean we can keep the school open for a longer period if we have staff shortages.
- Considering carefully partial closures if staffing levels become very low, which may include, as
  one example, closing to all students other than those whose parents/ carers work for the
  emergency services.

Some of our families are already in the situation where they need to self-isolate. We have provided a 'to go' pack for those families and they can be collected from school by contacts of the family. We will be updating the website with daily learning activities when we enter the forced closure stage and not before, as our staff are under additional strain currently covering staff and wouldn't have capacity to do this just yet.

Thank you again for your continued support and please be in touch if you have any further questions or concerns,

Yours sincerely,

Alison Adair Executive Headteacher

Amy Gurner Head of School